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- The Village of
Y FRANKLIN PARK

Barrett F. Pedersen
MAYOR

Tommy Thomson
VILLAGE CLERK

TRUSTEES:
Tom Brimie
John Johnson
Cheryl MclLean
Randy Petersen
Rosalba Rodriguez
Bill Ruhl

9500 Belmont Ave.
Franklin Park, IL. 60131
B847-671-4800
villagenews@vofp.com

POLICE (NON-EMERGENCY)
847-671-8270
FIRE (MON-EMERGENCY)
847-678-2400

VILLAGE HALL HOURS
Mon. Tues. Thurs. Fri.
B8-4.30 pm
Wed. 8-6 pm
Sat. 9-12 pm
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Mayor’s
Desk

Sprlng Into April

Our warm March weather brought us early tlips and daffodils along with the
many wonderful reminders of what nature offers us this time of year.  Mother
MNature has given us many gifts and on Earth Day, April 22, more than one bil-

glcﬁ;e will stand together for a sustainable future. Pre-
serving the environment, ﬁndmg alternarive fuel sources and eliminaring pesti-

lion people around the
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cides are among the many issues the 42nd Annual Earth Day will address.

Franklin Park Gelebrates Earth Day

SATURDAY APRIL 28 = NOON - 2:00 PM = NORTH PARK CENTRE
Plan to attend the Park Discrict of Franklin Park’s annual Earth Day celebrarion which will

feature interactive booths to allow families to learn more about renewable energy, easy methods

10 increase recycllnF natural lawn care, advances in alternative fuel sources and the Village's

on-going sustainabi iy efforis.

Franklin Park is commitred to being a green, energy efficient, sustainable communirty thar serves as a
model for other cities. To that end, we have undertaken a variety of initiatives thar support that goal:

® The Village has instituted an Integrated Pest
Management (IPM) policy. IPM is a proven method of
pest control that emphasizes simple, inexpensive preven-
tion practices that cause the least harm to people and pets
and is economically sustainable, 1PM focuses on elimi-
nating the cause of pests by minimizing access o food,
water, and hiding places.

® We urilize natural lawn care on Village-owned prop-
erties. Residents can easily embrace similar practices for
use on their own propertics. Using narural practices
:wmds utting pc:llunntz in our ground warter and is
g:‘v:r our air clluality as well, To learn more, visit the

Saﬁ.r Pest Control Project at www.spcpweb.org,

® We have applied for a Tree Ciry desig-
nation that will allow the Village to access

more grants that will continue our sustain-
able improvements,

* We have established a Franklin Park
Sustainabilicy Working Group thar dis-
cusses ways in which we can make eco-
nomically smart planning decisions for the
future. If you share our passion for sus-
rainable (green) practices and issues,

please contact us ar 847-671-82306.

Mayor's Desk continued on page 2.

Mayor Pedersen welcomes a new business, Mysterious & Reassuring
Consignment Shop, located at 9701 Franklin Avenue. The business will
feature a different non-profit animal shelter or rescue organization each
month, who will receive 100% of the proceeds from sales of items they
brought into the consignment shop. Any non-profit shelter or rescue
interested in participating can send an email to
info@mysteriousreassuring.com to sign up.
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The "'n."'i“agc held s firse tl:lcphum: town hall mecting
last month. We want to make it as casy as pu.sslhic for our
residents to voice their opinions, participate in an open dia-
logue and ro ask questions that may be on their mind.

Given everyone's busy schedule, we are embracing
this innovative technology in order to expand the number of
residents who can participare,

Our first call was a trial run and we were gratified thatat
one point over 800 people were on the call. 'We hope to have
several more telephone town halls this year. Since many
phones are not listed, if you wanr to make sure you are in-
cluded, please send us an email ar villagenews@vofp.com.
with your name, address and your current phone num%cr.
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Village Receives
Prestigious Financial Award

The Village of Franklin Park has been awarded the Cer-
tificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting
by the Government Finance Officers Association. The Cer-
tificate of Achievement is the highest form of recognirion in
government accounting and financial reporting and its artain-
ment I'CP‘ICSCI'I[S d signiﬁcant accun‘lp]iahml:nt b:r' d gaw:rn-
ment and its management.

“This is a noteworthy achievement and 1 want to con-
gratulate our Village Comptroller Ron Heller and his staff for
their commitment to applying the highest principles and best
practices to our budgeting and reporting,” stated Mayor Ped-
EI5CI1. I”-.I.-I'IE I'Iﬂ."f"l: WDII{ ].'lﬂ.l'd. o 'd.l:\-"ﬂlﬂp PI'UCESEES that ].'13.'-"{‘.'
professionalized our operations and have created a transparent
process that accurately reflects our true financial position.”
Last year Standard and Poor's issued an investment grade
bond rating to the Village, making it the first time in Franklin
Park’s history that rhzﬁﬁillagc's Enanc&s received an invest-
ment grade rating on its own and without credit enhance-

ment.

“Our financial position continues to improve, thanks to
the tireless efforts of our staff and the |eadcrship of our
Board,” added Pedersen. “I believe that during challenging
cconomic rimes, taxpayers deserve strong financial manage-
ment and ac::ﬂunmbili?t}'. We have worked hard to pur the vil-
I:i?e on solid financial footing through good management and

h

.dl
adherence to generally accepted accounting &mcrices. This
\ award demonstrates that our effort has paid off.”
“The fact that we have put our finandial house in order,
b ' in the midst of a recession, is evidence of what dedicated pro-
}

fessionals can accu-mplish when thcy work tﬂgcth:r. [ am very
proud of our team who work diligently to meet the needs of
our residents and businesses,” Pedersen concluded.

Chicago Raises Village’s Water Rates

Chicago Mayor Rahm Emanuel passed a 25% increase in water fees for
the Village of Franklin Park beginning this year and a 15% increase for each
of the next four years. This enormous increase is a $650,000 hit to the
Village's budger for this year. Our neighbors are equally affected and we are
working with the West Central Municipal Conference to uncover ways that
we can reduce this staggering increase. We will keep you posted on our progress.

We know any increase at this time is a difﬁcurt;. Water conservation is
one way we can lower our rates and conscious of thar, the Village Board of
Tn.l.ﬁ[ffﬁ I'IES Fmd d4n nrdlnancc dlﬂ[ rcw’n.rds [hm-l: Wl'lﬂ COnserve water. [.F
you use less than nine units (6,732 gallons/900 cubic feet) of water per
month, you will see no increase in your warter rates. [If you use more than
thar, you will see an increase. Your warter usage is noted on your monthly
bill. Please watch the newsletter and our website for water conservation tips
in the months to come.
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ANNUAL &
Earth Day <\
Celebration ;.\

The Park District of Franklin Park invites everyone to come out and
celebrate Earth Day on Saturday, April 28 from noon to 2PM. Bring the
whole family to learn more about how you can help conserve energy and save
the environment. This year’s event wilﬁncludc music, games, a tree planting
ceremony and interactive booths featuring energy saving exhibits and infor-
mation abour conservation provided by area organizations and companies.
The Earth Day event will be held ar North Park, locared ar 10040 Addison.
Admission is FREE! For more information, call 847-455-2852.

Spring is Here

Warmer weather and spring rain will help our grass and weeds to grow.
Grass and weeds are required to be maintained less than six inches in height
because mosquitoes and rodents harbor and breed in overgrown grass. Resi-
dents or owners are also responsible for cutting and maintining grass on
parkways and must maintain their alley.

Street Sweeping
The Village will start street sweeping beginning on April 2nd. Residents
should check signs for information on dates, dmes and restrictions.

Yard Waste Pick-up

Please place your yard waste in brown biodegradable bags and remem-
IJfr o PI.'I.[ I'J'Ifl'l] out on garhagc dﬂ}" With your ICC}"C].i ng Fﬂr ﬁ—u p- Fidi—up
will begin on April 2. Bags are available for purchase at E}cal grocery and

hardware stores.

Branch Pick-up

The Village will scart branch pick-up on April 16. Please place all
reasonably-sized branches where you place your trash, by Monday morning
and branches will be picked-up sometime during the week, by the end of
Friday. Please check our website for the list of weeks that pick-up is scheduled

fm’ during thf SUIMIMEr.

Senior Grass Cutting Program — Apply Now

The Village is accepting applications for the Senior Grass Curting Pro-
gram now, which will begin in April and run [h:I.'OL‘I]EJ'mLII the summer and
into early fall. Qualihed seniors will pay $7 per cut. You can obrain an appli-
cation at Village Hall or by calling 847-671-8240. If you have previously
been on the grass or snow program and your health condition has not
changed, you will not need to send in a new doctor’s note. You must be living
on the premises o qua]il:y. Space is limited, so p|cas:: get your appljcatiﬂns in
as soon as possible.

Time to Plan for Garage Sales

It's time to schedule your garage sale! Residents must register with the
Village to hold a sale ar 847-671-8242, There is no cost to register and garage
or yard sale signs can only be placed on your property. Sales can be held fora
maximum ﬂfggﬂ hours within a three day period. Residents are allowed two

or yard sales per 12-month period, with at least a 3-month period berween
two sales. Sale hours must be no eardier than 8AM and must end by 7 PM.
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Loyola Graduate Nursing School students
participate in a Let's Move promotional
effort at Hester Junior High School re-
cently. The next Let's Move meeting will
be held on Tuesday, April 10, at 7 pm in
Village Hall. Everyone is invited to attend.
To leam more go to www.letsmove.gov
and follow us on Twitter at: @letsmoveFP.

Arte et

FRANKL

YOUR

(SN



PARK NEWSLETTER

e
P |
S
o
<
e
ey
e

Library to Close for Renovations
The Franklin Park Public Library will be closed for renovartions he&inning Monday, April

16 through Monday, April 30. During the renovation, Reference staff will answer questions
via email, [nstant Message, or text. Scheduled adulr, young adulr, and youth programs will be
held. People attending the programs are asked to use the north entrance. The book drop will
remain available during renovation. For more informarion, please contact Marie Saeli ar 847-
455-6016 x226.

Bike Lockers Available at Metra Station

Bi::j.rch: lockers, considered to be the safest in the industr}r. have been located west of the
Metra train station and are available for rent. Residents who are interested in renting one on
aweekly, monthly or annual basis should conract the Village at 847-671-4800 for information.

50/50 Sidewalk Program — Applications Accepted

Homeowners can apply for the 50/50 Sidewalk Program again this year, to replace dam-
agcd and cracked concrete or trip hazards on the public si k. The homeowner and the Vil-
lage share the cost evenly. Please call 847-671-8245 if you would like to be placed on the waiting

list. We will contact you and make an appointment with more deails when the program begins.

Railroad Daze Needs Volunteers

Volunteers are now bein suu.ghtcbcr the Village to help with activities at Franklin Park’s
annual Railroad Daze Fﬂtivaﬁu:hedd for June 7 — 10. Volunteers are needed to help on
Sarurday, June 9 th. For more information on volunteering or to sign-up, email djordan@vofp
or call 847-671-4800.

TraF Neuter Return Program in Franklin Park

n 2011, CartVando, was awarded a 2 year grant from PetSmart Charities to reduce the
number of cats reproducing in our community and to establish a Community Based Trap
Neuter Return (TNR) Program in Franklin Park. A TNR Program is the only effective,
humane, economical method of caring for the cats while assuring their population doesn’t

ow. With the cooperation of the ‘ﬁl]agc, it residents, organizations and businesses, CarVan-
ﬁf:- completed 260 TNRs in the first year.

This year they we will be focusing on developing neighborhood TNR teams. CarVando
will train, coordinate, support, make clinic appointments, loan equipment, and sponsor the
colonies and carerakers in accordance with the Cook County Ordinance, Managed Care of
Feral Cats. CarVando will be depending on resident volunteers to do the trapping and aftercare.

Their goal is to TNR ac least 380 cars and will help put Franklin Park on the path w
achieving the goal of zero or conrrolled cat growth. Their t covers about half of the clinic
fees and doesn’t cover extra medical fees, printed mﬂl‘tﬁﬁl—::ld supplies. Please watch their
websire for information on fundraisers at www.Carvando.org,

CartVando will be hosting educational training sessions on the second Sunday of the
month from March through October from 1 — 4 PM at the Franklin Park Community Center
and on the third Sunday of the month at the Franklin Park Library. Follow them on Face-
book at ‘CatVande TNR. ]f}'uu have cats in need of TNR, email catvandotn r@}rahnu.m-m.
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